Introduction to Week 9 – Team Building – Part II
This week we continue the topic of Team Building.   After this we will target the process of change, and finally mentoring. Remember that you have chosen to be part of the Mano a Mano project because you want to be a leader in early childhood education.  As a leader, you are expected to make changes in what you do based on current research and best practices, and also help others make changes.  In order to make substantial changes in our educational practices, we need to work in teams.  It’s difficult to make changes without the support and input of others.  Our goal is that by the end of the Mano a Mano project, you are able to make substantial changes and be prepared to mentor others to do the same.  Our goal and our sincere hope is that each of you will be equipped to pay it forward…take what you learn as a result of the Mano a Mano experience and help others in your school and community be better early childhood educators. 
We need all of you need to do some revisions on the What I Need and What I Expect forms completed last week.  We did not do an adequate job of providing you with guidance in completing them.  Most of you used some of the following words to describe your needs and expectations:

· Trust

· Loyalty

· Commitment

· Honesty

· Respect

· Responsibility

· Communication

· Appreciated

It’s OK to use these words, but only if you follow them up with specific behaviors you need.  For example, Carmen R. wrote: “In order to feel appreciated as a team member, I need to be listened to and my opinions to be considered before being rejected if necessary.”  This is a specific behavior that you can see and know if it’s happened.  If we just say that we need to feel appreciated, we don’t know what that looks like.  With Carmen’s explanation, we now know what appreciation looks like to her.  Everyone needs to go back and reread what they uploaded and revise it as necessary.  We apologize for not being more specific the first time in our directions!  

Remember to continue to work on the projects that you planned as a result of the conference in Santo Domingo.  You will be presenting the project and results in Antigua.  Also, keep copies of all the work you are doing as a result of this Internet course.  We will revisit it as we add new information.  For those of you who did not receive the CLASS assessment in Santo Domingo – those of you who work with Pre-K, we will bring those with us to Antigua.  We’ll look more closely at that assessment at that time.  

Have a great week!

Ellen              

